
While May was more of a ladies' month, with Mother's Day and the ladies' conference, 
June was geared toward the men. We're thankful for the men in our church and how 
God continues to provide more 
and more of them.

Father's Day was a great day at 
church with a breakfast for all 
who attended, part of which 
included biscuits and gravy. 
Many of the people in our 
church really enjoyed it. One 
man told me, "I've heard of 
American things like 
hamburgers and stuff, but I've 
never had something that was 
truly regional to America like 
that. I loved it." We also gave a 
small gift to the fathers that were 
present.

That same Saturday, we had a men's meeting at the church. We grilled out and a 
missionary friend of ours, Joe Taylor, came and taught a lesson to the men from 
Ephesians 4. It was a great time of fellowship, and I was excited to see our number 
increased from the last time we had a men's meeting. And that was including the fact 
that some couldn't make it! Week by week, we're growing and seeing that we will soon 
be outgrowing the space we have at the moment. 

I also started a series on finances and giving this past month. We always take up 
offerings and speak about principles of giving, but I wanted to do a series that strictly 
focused on that aspect of life. Mother's Day is a great day for moms. Father's Day is a 
great day for dads. But money touches all of our lives. The people were very interested 
in the series and I'm excited that we're able to talk about all the various things related 
to something so important. 

To close, we would like to say thank you to all of you who wished Leslie a happy 
birthday either via card or message. It was very considerate of you and she had a good 
day (Actually, week, because we celebrated various days!)

Thank you all again for your prayers and support for us. God bless you!

Stephen and Leslie Carrier 
Church-Planting Missionaries to Chile 

JULY 2025

Praises 

We had a great Father's 
Day and Men’s Meeting 

at the church.


We’re starting to 
outgrow our space as 

God continues to bring 
people bit by bit.


Prayer Requests  

This month we'll be 
starting another English 

class for the 
community. We have 

people that attend our 
church now that are a 
product of the last one 

we did. Please pray 
God will bring others 

who need Him and that 
they will be added to 
our number as well. 
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